Community Connection Update, 18 June 2018

The June meeting (4 June) looked at planning items, which were concerned with property extensions. We heard about the Allotment Association's updating of the rules and regulations and need to address the issue of polytunnels on allotment plots. We have recently funded the upgrade to the allotment's entry drive.

Tribute was paid to Geoff Lazell and his team for the 'Litter Pick'. Sadly, the litter in the A1066 area, especially the laybys, is as bad as ever. The Parish Council is proposing to fund provision of litter bins in these places - and we are negotiating with SNDC for the emptying of these.

Please read in this website and elsewhere about the possible arrangements for the forthcoming Centenary of the 1918 Armistice/Remembrance Sunday. PLEASE do come to the meeting about this in Fersfield Church on Thursday 28 June at 7 pm.

Quite often the parish Council finds itself, inevitably, approached concerning issues that are the statutory responsibility of other agencies. Such issues may concern highways, water problems, power provision: matters that are the responsibility of district or county councils or public utilities. We can make strong recommendations on others' behalf, but if action appears unsatisfactory, please remember that as a parish council we have no authority, or funding, for taking direct remedial action! We will, of course, do all we can to encourage a satisfactory outcome where possible.

Finally, we hope to see you at the Charity Fun Day on 8 July!